Bradworthy CP School.

Headteacher’s Report.
Governors Meeting Tuesday 29th January 2008
Number on Roll – 145 Statutory Age
Staff Absences (Wednesday 26th September 2007 – Tuesday 29th January 2008 )
Mrs Davies – 1 day. 

Mr Stephenson – 3 days. 


Mr Furber -  4 days.

Miss Daniel - 5 days.

Mr Dawson - 1 day.

Mrs Hare / Mrs Furber – 1 day.

Mr Sentance – 0 days.

Staff Report -

Mrs Hare went on maternity leave just after October Half Term. Her class is being covered by Mrs Maura Furber who will be teaching Class 1 until Mrs Hares return (probably in June 2008).
Mrs Hare gave birth to a baby boy in December and they are both well.

Mrs Martyn, Mrs Carey and Mrs Mrs Cann have been working additional 12.5 hours each week between them. This was in response to large class sizes and new intervention strategies with children with special needs.
Our current allocation of staff has been reviewed by the personnel sub-committee. A copy of the allocation is attached to this report. 

INSET –

Miss Daniels has attended a three day maths course in connection with the new primary strategy. 
Miss Daniels has attended training in connection with her role as ICT co-ordinator in school.

Mr Sentance has attended a two day ceramics course.  

Mrs Bailey had attended FMSiS (Financial Management Systems in School) training for admisitartors.

Mr Furse has attended similar training for governors.

Mr Stephenson and Mrs bailey have attended assessment manager training.

Mrs Cann and Mrs Martyn are continuing with their NVQ3 Teaching Assessment Training.

Mrs Petherick and Mrs Stevens have attended a food safety and hygiene course.
Meetings 

The governor’s sub-committees have met.
Staff meetings have taken place.

Mr Stephenson and Mr Furber have shown a number of new parents and children around school.

Mrs Hare has held induction meetings with the parents of new reception children.

Mr Stephenson, Mr Furse, Mrs Stevens, Mrs Bentley-Jones and Mr Bromell have met in connection with our premises needs.

Mr Stephenson and Mr Radford have met with Neil Chislett, our new Primary Advisor for the school’s annual review visit by the Education Authority.

Performance management meetings have taken place, including those between members of staff and Mr Stephenson and Headteacher meetings with the governors.

Mr Furber has met with playgroup staff.

Conrad King (Educational Psychologist) has met with Mr Furber in connection with children with special needs.
Rachel Stanbury (Speech Therapist) has met with school staff and worked with children with special needs.
Mr Stephenson has met with Sally Howard from Holsworthy College in connection with Year 6 children with special needs who will be transferring to Holsworthy at the end of the Summer Term 2008.

Mr Stephenson and Mrs Bailey have met with Gerald Cleaver (County Finance Officer) in connection with the school’s current financial position and with future projections. 

Mrs Bailey has met with Betty King (finance support officer).

Mr Stephenson has met with Linda Dixon (EWO).

PTA meetings have taken place.

Other School News -

Our annual Christmas Play has taken place to three packed audiences in our school hall. James and the Giant Peach was a tremendous success and as always it represented a great dealof hard work and teamwork by our children, staff and parents.

Our annual Christmas Craft Day has taken place. As usual it was very well supported by parents who came in to school to work with the children.

The Christmas Fayre has also taken place. It was run by the children in Class 5 this year who did fantastically well to generate a record profit.

The Christmas disco and parties have taken place, supported by the PTA.

A Halloween disco has also taken palce.

We have attended a Christmas Carol Service in the village church.

Rev Dorrington has taken assemblies in school.

All of the children attended a drama production performed by a travelling theatre group in the village hall. It was titled Lost and Found and supported the work that we do in school on history and PSHE.

We have run our usual induction programme for our youngest children who started in Class 1 this January. As usual this included parent meetings and a series of half day visits for the children.

We have hosted a Harvest Meal for grandparents, etc with the children from Class 5 waiting tables and our choir performing harvest songs.
We have held a Christmas Meal for our children. 

Ray Pattern has is currently working with children in Year 6 on a project linked to the school travel plan which we have to produce this year. 

Elaine Winfield has been working with children in Class 5 on an internet project. They are designing their own web pages and although these are still under construction they are already available on line to view. 

Class 5 have visited “Torrington 1646” as part of their local history study.
Class 5 have been following the river Torridge from its source to the sea. This involved a day trip where they walked from Torrington to Appledore.

Classes 1 and 2 have visited Rosemoor Gardens.

Class 2 have visited Morwellham Quay in support of their history project.

Class 2 have visited Bradworthy Transport Museum as part of their history project.

Children in Year 6 have attended an induction visit at Holsworthy College.

Sue Alvsaker (school nurse) has carried out Health interviews in school.

We have carried out charity fundraising for Barnardo’s, the Devon Air Ambulance and  Children in Need during the Autumn Term.

Years 5 and 6 have completed their annual programme of 10 swimming lessons.

Years 3 and 4 have begun their programme. 

The following school clubs have been, and are, running:

Football (older children, younger children and girls), netball (clubs for older and younger children), rugby (clubs for years ¾ and for years 5/6), cricket, basketball, cross country running, climbing, surfing and drama.

In addition to the above we will be offering SAT preparation classes for Year 6 and a 5 week canoeing course during the spring term.

Our tag rugby teams have been in action playing in tournaments in Bideford and Holsworthy. Our A-Team won all but one match in Bideford (a narrow 8-7 defeat by Westcroft) and both our A and B Teams were able to reach a three team final in Holsworthy.
Our A- Team won the tournament after beating our B-Team and Holsworthy.

Our netball team won the Holsworthy Area rally for the first time this year.

They have also played the following fixtures in the league:

Bradford
7-1
A-Team

Langtree

10-3
A-Team

Holsworthy
3-4
A-Team

Broadwoodw’
3-12
A-Team

Our football teams have also played a number of fixtures: 

Bradford 
0-5
A-Team

Bradford
4-0
B-Team

Clawton

2-3
A-Team

Pyworthy
3-2
B-Team

Halwill

0-1
A-Team

Westcroft
0-0
A-Team

St Margaret’s
1-0
A-Team

St Margarets
0-0
B Team

St Mary’s
0-7
A-Team

St Mary’s
0-0
B-Team

Standards
Performance Management of our teaching staff  is currently being carried out in accordance with the new statutory requirement which came in to force in September 2007.
Initial meetings and target setting have been completed.

Half year review meetings will take place during the course of this term. 

An initial assessment of the school’s systems for financial management has been carried out and submitted to the local education authority for comment. This is called FMSiS.

The school’s Annual Review hss been carried out by our Primary Advisor, Neil Chislett, who has met with Mr Stephenson and Mr Radford. The report ahs been considered by our curriculum sub-committee and is attached to this report.
The school’s annual census, on which our budget for the coming year will be based, has been completed.
An assessment of the minimum acceptable staffing levels for a school with our roll has been discussed in sub-committees and is attached to this report for discussion and agreement by the governors.
Buildings and Grounds -

A range of minor repairs have been carried out.

The governor’s have met to assess the school so that further minor repairs can be prioritised for the coming year.

Our heating system has received its annual service and safety check.

There has been a further instance of fire lighting on school premises over the half term holiday period. This has been reported to the Police.

We have been involved in a number of meetings relating to our heavy energy costs, the inefficiency and age of our heating system and the development of the school in a more sustainable / environmentally friendly way.

We have met to discuss the possible future development of our school premises. This is also part of the business of this meeting.

